

UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of February 15, 2018
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met Thursday, February 15, 2018 at 1:30 P.M., at the Louisiana Department of Revenue.
Committee Members present were: Chairwoman Donna Andries, Kevin Richard (LDR), Roy Austin, Andrew Kolb and Melanie David.  
Also present were Darlene Allen, Debra Guillory, Kathleen Sheffield, Shuna Knaps, and Krissy Thomas (of LDR), Rick Mekdessie, (E-Gov Systems), Mark West (LATA), and Bobby Craig (East Baton Rouge Parish).
Chairwoman Andries declared the meeting duly convened at 1:56 P.M.
A motion was made by member Melanie David to adopt the agenda and Roy Austin seconded and the committee agreed.  The agenda was adopted.
Roy Austin made a motion to adopt the minutes from the Advisory Committee meeting of November 2, 2017, which was seconded by Andrew Kolb and the committee agreed.  The minutes were adopted.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

1.) Current Operations/Statistics as of January 31, 2018
· Collections as of January were $234 million and 155.3K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $14.7 billion with over 8.7 million returns filed.
· The system usage report has been updated to show reflected percent change from the previous year.  The annual totals were also requested to be shown.     

2.) Issues or Comments on Parish E-File

· ACH Credit Column on History Page – Taxpayers can’t tell whether payment is credit or debit on the page.  Rick asked if Debra would email him all the information so that he can look into it further.  
· Validation – LDR would like to validate the return for exemption codes.  LDR would also like to continue validation of filing frequency and account number.  
· Error Message – Taxpayers are receiving a message to call the parish but no information on which parish or a phone number.  E-gov can add verbiage to contact the specific parish and point them to the information.  

· Confirmation Number – a few taxpayers have asked about seeing the total amount on the confirmation page.  Currently the confirmation page gives the confirmation number, the date filed, and opportunity to view and print with the totals on it.  The summary page has all of the information as well.
· LDR E-Services Calls – LDR is receiving calls on issues.  Debra will check with Rodanda to see if calls are tracked (wait times, number of calls, and repeat issues).  This will help determine whether some enhancements being requested are indeed needed.   

· 
Enhancement Proposal – The Secretary has approved the current proposal for production which includes adding the LDR Account Number to Parish Returns, Modifications to Change Notifications (old v. new info) and Closed Accounts (marking return as “final”).  With regard to the Closed Account change, Rick stated that E-Gov would make it a change notification to the parish when the account is closed or sold.  Chairwoman Andries also suggested that when the business is sold to provide the contact info for the new owners if possible.  Rick will get back with the committee on a timeline on getting these three (3) enhancements in the works.  Rick will send to Krissy and she will forward to the committee.  

· The LDR is receiving additional enhancements requests, discussed in the last meeting minutes, from taxpayers and practitioners.  Rick will put together a proposal with these recent requests for enhancements and send to Krissy for the Secretary’s review and approval.  LDR will meet with Secretary Robinson to discuss these features.  
4.)  Next Meeting Date
· The date of the next meeting is scheduled for May 17, 2018 at 1:30 PM.   Future dates are tentatively scheduled quarterly on the second Thursday of the month at 1:30 PM.  (8/9/18, and 11/8/18)  
There being no further agenda items or public comments Kevin Richard made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Roy Austin seconded.  Chairwoman Andries declared the meeting adjourned at 2:30 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Donna Andries, Chairwoman
